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KENSINGTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
 
DATE: December 20, 2023 

TO: Board of Directors 

RE: Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) Update 

SUBMITTED BY: Mary A. Morris-Mayorga, General Manager 

 
 
Recommended Action 

This item is provided for information only. 
 

Background 

In early December, Contra Costa County held several workshops to facilitate the preparers of 
LHMP updates which Captain David Ciappara and I attended.  The County’s consultant, 
Integrated Solutions Consulting, walked attendees through the steps and documents required to 
complete.  Captain Ciappara and Battalion Chief Chase Beckman are working on the District’s 
LHMP update with oversight from Chief Saylors and have submitted the requested documents 
to the County. 
 
The County and their consultant will review agency submissions and follow up as needed, then 
prepare a draft for review with the opportunity for agencies to provide comments.  Once final 
updates have been made, the plan will need to be adopted by the Board.  We understand this 
will occur in early Spring so plan to hold the Community Meeting to collect input from 
Kensington residents in early January, possibly January 10th if the date works.  This would allow 
us to incorporate any additional updates as we review the draft plan. 
 
Plan adoption would potentially be ready for the February or March Board meeting, depending 
upon the County’s timing. 
 

Fiscal Impact 

There is no fiscal impact at this time. 

 
 


